
    Special/Study Session Meeting 
    6:00 p.m., Tuesday, February 19 
    Conference Room 
    23600 Liberty Street 
    Farmington, MI 48335 
 
 

___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

STUDY SESSION AGENDA 
 
 
1. Roll Call  
 
 
2. Approval of Agenda  
 
 
3. Public Comment 
 
 
4. Board and Commission Interviews 
 a. Karlee Hamilton 
 b. Eric Gensheimer 
 
 
5. Discussion and Consideration to Approve South Farmington Little League 

to Place a Sponsorship Board in Shiawassee Park 
 
 
6. Other Business  
 
 
7. Council Comment 
 
 
8. Adjournment 
 
 
  
 



 

 

 
Farmington City Council 
Staff Report 
 

 
Council Meeting  
Date: February 19, 2019 

Item 
Number 

4 

Submitted by:  Melissa Andrade 

Agenda Topic:  Board and Commission Interviews 
 

Interview Schedule: 
6:00 Karlee Hamilton, Planning Commission or Community Health 
6:15 Eric Gensheimer, Planning Commission or ZBA 

Background:   The City of Farmington is seeking to fill a vacancy on the Planning Commission, 
Community Health Committee, Beautification Committee and/or ZBA. 
 
Planning Commission: 3-year term ending June 30, 2021. Meets the second Monday of every 
month. 
 
Beautification Committee: 3-year term ending June 30, 2021. Meets on an as-needed basis. 
 
Health Committee: One alternate vacancy and one regular seat: 3-year term, ending Dec. 31 
2021. Meets the third Wednesday at 6:30 p.m. in the Viewpoint Room, FH City Hall. 
 
Zoning Board of Appeals: One alternate position; 3-year term ending June 30, 2021 
 
 

Materials: Candidate applications (2) 
 

 



 

 

 
Farmington City Council 
Staff Report 
 

 
Council Meeting  
Date: 2-19-19 

Item 
Number 

5 

Submitted by:  David Murphy, City Manager 

Agenda Topic:  Request from South Farmington Little League for a sponsor board (sign) for 
sponsors in Shiawassee Park. 
 

Proposed Motion:  Approve South Farmington Little League to put an approximatel 4-foot by 8-
foot sponsor board in Shiawassee park for the purpose of supporting sponsors in order to raise 
funds to be used to maintain the ball fields in Shiawassee Park. This approval is subject to the 
city’s authority to require removal of the sign at any time at its discretion. 
 
 

Background:   The South Farmington Little League would like to raise funds to help maintain 
the ball fields at Shiawassee park. They are requesting permission to put a sponsor board (sign) 
that will be approximately 4x8’ in the entrance of the park to thank the sponsors for supporting 
the league.  
 
The City Council, as the owner of the park property, has the authority to grant this approval. The 
park is public property, not subject to the limitations of the city’s sign ordinance. The city council 
would also have the authority under the sign ordinance to grant variances for signs that are not 
otherwise permitted, under section 25-17 of the city code. 
 
 
 
 
 

Materials: Graphic of the proposed sponsor board and information from Dan Irvin as to why he 
is making the request. 
 

 



Council Members,  

 

Thank you for taking time to hear our petition. The South Farmington Little League serves over 450 kids 

from Farmington/Farmington Hills each year. Our Board of Directors has gone through a transition over 

the last year. While change can sometimes be hard, there is a renewed spirit for this organization. The 

SFLL has new life! With the change in leadership and the level of excitement to make this organization 

better, we are humbly asking your permission to complete a fundraising project and improve the fields.  

As you are aware, the fields at Shiawassee Park need repair and some TLC. Due to the condition of 

fencing and infields at Shiawassee Park, the SFLL is unable to host a sanctioned Little League District 

Tournament. In order to raise enough funds for the necessary improvements we are requesting 

permission to erect a sign at Shiawassee Park and at Drake Park to sell advertising options to local 

businesses. With your permission, we see this as an opportunity to raise anywhere up to $8,000 per 

year.  

Costs of fixing the fencing and making necessary field improvements will cost us up to $18,000 per field. 

We are not asking for any city funds to make this happen. We are kindly asking for permission to put this 

sign up. Because the fields at Shiawassee only have seasonal fencing, we cannot sell traditional 

advertisements on permanent fencing like much of our neighboring communities do.  

If approved, please understand that the sign will be professional installed and maintained to keep the 

integrity of our beautiful park. Also, we would like to make it known that this is not our only fundraising 

effort. The GFA Chamber has partnered with us to staff the beer tent at Founder’s Festival and we are 

planning a summer bowling fundraiser.  

Opening Day ceremonies will take place on May 4th, 2019. The parade will end at Shiawassee Park and 

there are many more festivities planned for that day. We encourage you to come out and enjoy the start 

of our season!  

 

Thank you for your time! 

 

Dan Irvin 

SFLL Board of Director-Marketing/Fundraising/Community Relations 

248-704-7544 
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